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From: Rachel S. Goulet
Sent: Tuesday, November 13, 2018 9:17 AM
Cc: Rudy Collins; 'pat.flood@tn.gov'
Subject: Camden Update 11-13-2018

Dear Camden Citizens – 

Below is a summary of items that have occurred at EWS from Saturday 11-3-2018 through Friday 
11-9-2018.  My previous update covered the period through Friday 11-2-2018.  This week’s 
update has been provided on Tuesday rather than Monday due to the Veteran’s Day 
Holiday.  Next week’s update will be issued on Monday as usual.  Thank you. 

Pat.  

• Continued to ship Aluminum Processing Waste Cell leachate off-site for disposal 
• Industrial Waste Cell leachate continued to be treated and stored 
• Industrial Waste Cell leachate was shipped off-site for disposal 
• Performed routine daily gas system and cover operation and maintenance activities  
• Performed daily ammonia monitoring 
• Closure Construction Activities Performed:  

o Activities at Aluminum Processing Waste Cell:  
 Completed deploying geocomposite drainage layer 
 Completed tie-in of 40-mil cap geomembrane to bottom liner extension 

o Activities at Industrial Waste Cell:  
 Completed installation of rock and organic-free clay above bottom liner 

extension 
 Contractor completed installation of toe-drain 
 Contractor began installing structural fill above rock and organic free soil 

o General Site Construction Activities:  
 Continued final grading of borrow area in preparation of seeding 
 Performed installation of stormwater control components (ditch check dams, 

energy dissipaters)  
 Contractor started clearing and grubbing prior to installation of the 

perimeter fence. 
 Weekly construction meeting held  

 

As noted in last week’s update, please note items of Recycling Ventures-related 
news.  Because it appears that trespassers/vandals continue to enter the Recycling Ventures 
property, TDEC has placed concrete barriers and access prevention chains at the facility 
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entrance to prevent unauthorized access.  Additionally, “No Trespassing” signs have been 
ordered and will be installed once they arrive.  TDEC had previously removed the remaining 
piles of aluminum processing waste from the Recycling Ventures property. 

 
 

 
Patrick J. Flood, P.E. | Director 
Division of Solid Waste Management 
William R. SnodgrassTennessee Tower 
312 Rosa L. Parks Ave., 14th Floor 
Nashville, TN 37243 
p. 615-532-0792 

Pat.Flood@tn.gov 
tn.gov/environment 
 
We value your feedback!  Please complete TDEC’s Customer Service Survey. 
 


